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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Chairperson McGinn 

  Members of the Senate Committee on Local Government 

From:  The Office of Revisor of Statutes 

Date:  February 29, 2024 

Subject: SB 510 – Requiring reconnection to city sewer system on request of the 

property owner. 

 

Senate Bill No. 510 (SB 510) would amend K.S.A. 12-631, regarding city sewer 

connections, to require a city to reconnect a property to the city sewer city on request of the 

property owner. Under SB 510, if real property had been previously connected to the city sewer 

system and the owner requests that such property be reconnected, then the city would be required 

to reconnect such property within 10 days of the request. No charge may be assessed to the 

property owner for such reconnection. The bill provides that this requirement would not apply if 

the disconnection was due to failure to pay sewer fees. 

If enacted, SB 510 would become effective on publication in the Kansas Register. 

 


